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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY NOVEMBER 16, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order via Zoom (online due to Coronavirus shutdown) at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan (at Midlink in Comstock Twp), Vice Mayor Jordan (at 1200 Conrad Industrial Dr, Ludington, MI), Commissioners Bagley (at1606 East G Ave), Evans (at 221 Espanola), Fooy (at 415 E Glenguile), and Madaras (at 815 Parchmount). City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:

None.

3.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to approve the amended minutes of the November 2, 2020 Regular Meeting. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

None. Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Commissioner Fooy to approve the agenda as written. 
Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None. 
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to receive the consent agenda items. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
7.
Unfinished Business
A.
Appointment of New Commissioner. Mayor Britigan began by explaining that the appointment expires in November of 2021 (the remainder of Commissioner Emmons’ term), that the ballot will be sent secretly to Clerk Stutz for tallying, and that the new commissioner will be sworn in during the December 7, 2020 regular meeting. Vote was unanimous for Michael Conner. Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to appoint Michael Conner to the vacant Commission seat that expires November of 2021. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
8.
New Business 

A.
MiPEHS Presentation – Jordan Bailey, Michigan Department of Health and Human Services. Jordan Bailey is a toxicologist with MDHHS, and gave a presentation about the Michigan PFAS Exposure Health Study (MiPEHS) in our community. Among other things, she stated that information will be mailed within 3 weeks; that they’ll be scheduling December appointments, and more information can be found on the state’s website, Michigan.gov/mdhhs and search for MiPEHS, or toll free 855-322-3037.
B.
SAW Grant Evaluation – Mike Schwartz, Prein & Newhof. Mayor Britigan introduced Mike, representing the City’s engineers, Prein & Newhof. Mr. Schwartz noted that the SAW grant is almost complete – 90% of monies has been received. He gave an extensive presentation on both stormwater and wastewater asset management, whereby the engineers look at inventory, condition, criticality, and management plan of the systems, then produce an action plan with capital improvements and financing suggestions as well. 
9.
Election Report – Clerk Stutz 
Clerk Stutz discussed precautions taken for workers and voters, the number of people who voted absentee vs in person, backup workers, etc., and that no workers had become ill afterward. She thanked the workers and praised Deputy Clerk Kara Smith for her diligence as well. 


10.
Citizen Comments


Andy Sanford, 123 Espanola, thanked the Commission for the opportunity and asked if any commissioners were willing to take a call from him.

Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount, said he was honored to be selected and that he will do his best to serve the city. He then thanked all the workers for a great election.  
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Madaras said that this was the first time that she had voted absentee, and saw two polling stations elsewhere that had lines out the door. She then praised the election in Parchment.


Commissioner Fooy said his good news is that there is investment in properties which is exciting, then his bad news is that he’s wondering about what to do about the old PNC building.

Commissioner Evans welcomed Mike Conner to the Commission with thanks to Andy Sanford, then she thanked Mike Schwartz for his report.

Commissioner Bagley also thanked Andy and Mike for their interest in the Commission, agreed with concern about the old PNC building, and congratulated Mike Conner on his appointment, and Clerk Stutz on a good election.
Vice Mayor Jordan also thanked Andy and Mike for their time, with congratulations to Mike Conner. He told Andy he would take his call, and then thanked Jordan Bailey and Mike Schwartz for their presentations. He then thanked Clerk Stutz, saying that the smooth election speaks volumes to the staffing.
Mayor Britigan, said that he had nothing to add, except that he, too, would take Andy’s call.
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard explained that a letter went out to the owner of the old PNC building ten days ago, so it is already being addressed. She said she would provide updates as they occur. She mentioned with the Governor’s order, “open” hours are now ceased, and staff will be divided, with some working remotely, if possible. She then invited all who had questions or concerns to call to discuss with her, she is happy to meet via zoom or in person with 6 feet of distance. 
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Madaras and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m.










Shannon Stutz, City Clerk

